College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
June 2, 2021


Guest, 1:30-2:00:  PT Department Chair Candidate, Dr. Janet Bezner
	Council met with PT chair candidate, Dr. Bezner and asked questions related to the position. Council was active in asking Dr. Bezner questions.
	Dean provided Dr. Bezner an opportunity to ask questions of Council.
				
Announcements/Information
1. Introduction of Interim Chairs:  Dean introduced Dr. Lois Stickley, Interim Chair of Physical Therapy, and Ms. Lori Stiritz, Interim Chair of Communication Disorders.
2. Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions:  Undergraduate numbers continue to be monitored very closely. Freshmen applications have increased over last year, but actual registration is lower. Continuing students are also being monitored. Graduate numbers continue to look positive.
3. Small Classes:  Council reported no small classes as of today, but Dr. Roesemann indicated nursing might have one after the 12th class day. Dean reminded Council that small classes will need to be closely reviewed due to tight summer budgets.
4. Future College Council Meetings:  Dean informed Council that face-to-face Council meetings would begin in August 2021.
5. Leave Reporting for Faculty & Staff:  Dean reminded Council that faculty and staff must enter leave (sick for faculty and sick & vacation for staff) for appropriate absences. Administration continues to conduct audits of leave reporting.
6. Other:  
a. Dr. Brooks provided an update on the 3 chair searches. PT – interviews are currently being conducted and committee will make a recommendation as soon as possible. HIM – 2 candidates have been identified and will be scheduled for interviews. CDIS – committee will meet with the Provost next week to receive the official charge and search will begin.
b. University Leadership Assembly:  Dr. Kruse was selected as the college’s representative.

General Discussion
1. COVID-19 Updates:  No updates.
2. Temporary Funding and ECFs:  Dr. Welborn will meet with Dr. Thorne to discuss bringing the temporary funding needs within budget. Dean will contact chairs/directors directly to review possible reductions.  
3. Scroll Ceremony:  Dean informed Council that available venues in Round Rock are all over budget. Other venues will continue be contacted, but for now, the event is tentatively scheduled to be held on the San Marcos campus, LBJ Ballroom. 
4. Committee Reports:  Reports from the Faculty/Student Research Forum, IPE and Curriculum Committees were reviewed. 

Off Agenda
1. Next College Council meeting will be June 16.
2. Board of Regents have approved the naming of two streets on the Round Rock Campus (RRC) after people who made a great impact on multicultural curriculum development and programming. The two names will be Adolfo Barrera Drive and Elvin Holt Drive. There will be a ribbon cutting which will be a Presidential event.
3. Dr. Welborn, in her role of AVP, is working with VPFSS on streamlining the mail on the RRC as the service building has been completed and includes a mail office for the campus.
4. Dr. McLeod reported HIM faculty and staff will be moved to the RRC on June 10, and everyone will be officially on the RRC on June 14.
5. Performance Management – Time for supervisors to work with staff on identifying goals for the new year.
